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Dear
As a member of (insert your union) I am concerned about the contents of Bill 160. The Bill appears to address none of the root causes of the December 24, 2009 tragedy or the almost 500 workplace deaths reported in Ontario last year. It also raises issues that we believe will weaken protections of our members at work. Therefore, in our analysis, this legislation does not reflect the recommendations of the Expert Panel Recommendations and does not benefit our members or workers in Ontario in its current state.  Specifically, our concerns are as follows:

1. The politicization of the health and safety system. Bill 160 places extensive powers in the hands of the Minister. The Expert Panel recommended that these powers were to be given to the Chief Prevention Officer (CPO). We are deeply concerned about the potential for these powers to be used in arbitrary ways or for partisan purpose. We require changes that dramatically empower the CPO and protect the political independence of the CPO and the council, ensure trade unions are represented on the council in at least equal numbers as employers, and guarantee the CPO’s acceptability to the council.
 

2. The threat to the autonomy of the Workers Health and Safety Centre (WHSC) and the Ontario Health Clinics for Ontario Workers (OHCOW).  It is absolutely critical these key organizations be respected and  mechanisms put in place to protect labour governance and ability to set their priorities, approaches and philosophy and develop content, services and information that meet these needs and the needs of workers. We cannot support this legislation until such written assurances mechanisms are in place.
 

3. The accumulation of power by senior MOL bureaucrats to write law. We are deeply concerned about the section of the Bill that gives directors of the Ministry the authority, without any oversight, without any warning, to publish policies that have the force of law. We cannot accept any legislation that gives the government of the day these secret powers.
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4. Failure to protect workers from reprisal. Vulnerable workers who are victims of reprisal for their attempts to protect their health and safety are not effectively protected by this Bill. Ontario workers have the right to participate, know and refuse and these rights must be powerfully and swiftly enforced. We are particularly concerned that Bill 160 will place limitations on the ability of inspectors to appear before the OLRB and provide testimony and evidence to protect workers.
 

5. Placing obstacles to JHSC co-chairs’ recommendations. As written, Bill 160 provides no relief to workers members on a JHSC facing stonewalling tactics from the employer side of the joint committee. The power of a co-chair to send a recommendation to the employer must not subject to restriction.
(Name of your MPP), because of our concerns about this Bill and how it will affect our members’ health and safety, I urgently ask you meet with me before this legislation goes any further. We must put an end to the kinds of tragedies that shocked us on December 24th, 2009 and which strike Ontario families at the rate of two killings every workday. This Bill does not move us closer to that goal.

Sincerely,

(Your Signature)
PS:
Please send silent copy to Laurie Hardwick at lhardwick@ofl.ca
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